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and her kitchen crew did a great job and their 
efforts earned a donation to the SRC. 

Barbara Vaughan- She keeps track of all our 
volunteers, trains new ones, covers multiple 
desk shifts and updates our master desk 
calendars. Her “job” could be made easier if 
more of us stepped up to the plate and 
volunteered! 

Kitchen Crew There is a group of gals who 
always show up to help put the kitchen back in 
order after every function, including Juanita 
Swoope, JoAnn Roffler, Julie Coppedge, Rita 
Trammel and  Rae Williams. Thanks also to 
others who either volunteer or “answer the 
call” when asked to help. Of course, we can’t 
forget our Kitchen “Witch’, Anne Bright, who 
does all the shopping and lugging and shows 
up hours before each function (and stays till 
the bitter end) to oversee all the food prep. 
 

Virginia Beach Tragedy Fund 

The need is still great for funds to help the 
families of the twelve people who died and the 
four survivors who were badly injured on May 
31st. You may have heard that approximately 
$3 ½ million dollars have been raised so far, 
but that will simply not be adequate to cover 
the enormous expenses these families and 
survivors will face for many years to come. 
Won’t you please consider making a donation, 
or making an additional donation to help? If 
you belong to another organization or club, 
perhaps you can suggest a group function to 
raise money. 
Mail checks, made out to the United Way of 
South Hampton Roads to: 

Virginia Beach Tragedy Fund  
c/o United Way 
2515 Walmer Avenue 
Norfolk, VA 23513 
 

Free Tuition for Seniors for 
College Classes 
 
Did you know that the State of Virginia’s 
Higher Education Act of 1974 provided senior 
citizens with free college Classes? If you are 
60 years or older, you can audit classes (for 
no credit) at our local colleges. You can also 
take classes for credit if you earn $23,850 or 
less a year. Besides being 60+, you must have 
had Virginia as your legal domicile for the 
previous year. Contact Tidewater Community 
College, Old Dominion or Norfolk State 
University for information about enrollment.  
 

Institute for Learning in 
Retirement  

The Institute of Learning in Retirement is 
a group of active seniors aged 55 and 
over who are committed to life-long 
learning.  Based at the Virginia Beach 
campus of Tidewater Community College, 
the ILR provides intellectually stimulating 
lectures, discussion groups, social events, 
and trips.   
 
It is a non-profit group, run mostly by 
volunteers, and is open to anyone 55 years old 
and up. It used to be housed at the Higher 
Education but has relocated next door to 
Tidewater Community College. They offer 4 
quarters of 2-hour educational lectures that 
each cost $14. To be eligible to enroll in a 
class, you need to join for an annual fee of only 
$20. The membership period runs from June 1- 
May 31 and the fee is waived if you are over 
90. Some sample titles of classes held in July 
are: Fake News and Conspiracy Theories in 
American Politics” and “Alexander Hamilton 
Revisited.”  
 


